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EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES FOR N. C. LIBRARIANS

Three Institutes for Training in Librarianship to be conducted under grants from
the U. S. Office of Education, Title 1I-B, Higher Education Act of 1965, P. L. 89-329,
as amended, have been awarded to three North Carolina Universities. They are as follows:

ELIZABETH CITY STATE UNIVERSITY

June 22-July 3, 1970 “Management of School Media Centers,” directed by Benjamin
F. Speller, Jr. Qualifications: Persons who hold a bachelor’s degree from an ac’
credited institution, with at least 18 semester hours in library education, who ar¢|
currently employed as school librarians will be invited to participate. Deadline for
Application: April 7, 1970. Contact: Benjamin F. Speller, Jr., Elizabeth City State

University, Box 136, Elizabeth City, North Carolina 27909.

UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT GREENSBORO

Saturdays, 10 days, February 20-May 1, 1971 “Building School Media Collcctions.ﬂl
directed by Mary F. K. Johnson. Qualifications: Persons who hold a baccalaureate des |
gree and 15 hours of library science courses and are serving as practicing school I
brarians or school library supervisors in school systems within a 100-mile radius ol
Greensboro may apply. Date of Application: After June 1, 1970. Contacr: Mary
Frances K. Johnson, Assistant Professor, Library Education, School of Education:
University of North Carolina at Greensboro, Greensboro, North Carolina  27412.

APPALACHIAN STATE UNIVERSITY
June 30-July 14, 1970 “The Role of Children’s Literature in Intercultural Education,
directed by Beulah Campbell. Qualifications: Persons who hold a baccalaureate de
gree with a minimum of 12 semester hours in library science and have had at least
one year of experience as a school or children's librarian may apply. Deadline [o!
Application: April 1, 1970. Contact: Beulah Campbell, Associate Professor, Collegt
of Education, Appalachian State University, Boone, North Carolina 28607,

Other educational opportunities of special interest include:

UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT CHAPEL HILL. School of Library
Science. The School of Library Science will again offer the course in law library
administration in the first term of the 1970 Summer Session, June 6-July 15. In-
tended for those who are preparing for carcers as law librarians and for others who ,
may now be working in law libraries, this course augments the curriculum in la¥
librarianship which the School has been developing since 1958. The course will carf§ |
three semester hours’ credit. Professor Mary W. Oliver, Law Librarian, University
of North Carolina, will be the instructor.

APPALACHIAN STATE UNIVERSITY. Department of Library Science.

The Department will offer a two-week workshop, “The Art of the Film,” from )
July 27-August 7, 1970. The workshop will be open to teachers and librarians whe
work with children and young people. Focus will be on the study of film as #
parallel to the study of literature with attention given to historical development: |
form, criticism, symbolism and levels of meaning with guidance in film use with
children and young people. The course will carry three quarter hours credit. Mell
Busbin, Assistant Professor, will be the instructor. For further information writé .
Department of Library Science, Appalachian State University, Boone, North Car0
lina 28607.
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